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To: All members of Shaftesbury Town Council 
 
You are required to attend a meeting of the Council  
to be held at 7.00pm on Tuesday 6th December 2016 in the Council Chamber, 
Shaftesbury Town Hall 
For the transaction of the business shown on the agenda below.  
1216FC 
 
 
 
 
 

Nick Randle OBE 

Locum Town Clerk 

Members are reminded of their duty under the Code of Conduct 

 

Public Participation 

The Chairman will invite members of the public to present their questions, statements or 
petitions submitted under the Councilôs Public Participation Procedure. 
Members of the public and Councillors are entitled to make audio or visual recordings of the 
meeting provided it does not cause disruption or impede the transaction of business.  Out of 
courtesy to those present, the Council requests that intention to record proceedings is brought 
to the Chairmanôs attention prior to the start of the meeting.  

 

Agenda Item 

01. Apologies 

To receive and consider for acceptance, apologies for absence 

02. Declarations of Interest and Dispensations 

Members and Officers are reminded of their obligations to declare interests in 
accordance with the Code of Conduct 2012.  The Clerk will report any dispensation 
requests received. 

03. Minutes p4 

To confirm as a correct record, the minutes of the previous meetings of the Council. 

Report 1216FC03 

04. Neighbourhood Plan  p5 

To receive recommendations on the Terms of Reference and report from the 
Neighbourhood Planning Group and consider these items for adoption..  

Report 1216FC04 

Shaftesbury Town Council 
     Town Hall, Shaftesbury, Dorset. SP7 8LY 

     Telephone: 01747 852420 
 

        e-mail:enquiries@shaftesburytowncouncil.co.uk 
Website:www.shaftesburytowncouncil.co.uk 
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Agenda Item 

05. Reports  p15 

To receive reports from the Mayor, District and County Councillors, Representatives to 
Local Organisations and any other meetings held with key partners or organisations.  

Report 1216FC05 

06. Reports from Committees  p24 

To receive the minutes of Committee meetings (for information) and to receive any 
reports from Committee Chairmen.   

Report 1216FC06 

07. Payments  p25 

To consider payments for authorisation.  

Report 1216FC07 

08. Budget   p27 

To consider budget recommendations for 2017/18.  

Report 1216FC08 

09. Enmore Green Pond - dredging p40 

To consider a recommendation from the Recreation, Open Spaces and Environment 
Committee to dredge the pond at Enmore Green. 

Report 1216FC09 

10. Grounds Team Mower p41 

To consider a recommendation from the Recreation, Open Spaces and Environment 
Committee to purchase a Ransomes MP653. 

Report 1216FC10 

11. Donkey Field Community Orchard p42 

To consider a recommendation from the Recreation, Open Spaces and Environment 
Committee to enter into a Licence Agreement with the Donkey Field Community 
Orchard. 

Report 1216FC11 

12. Multi Copier / Print Contract  p43 

To consider quotations received for the provision of a multi-function copier printer 
contract.   

Report 1216FC12 

13. Community Grants p46 

To consider Community Grant requests from the organisations below.   

Report 1216FC13 

14. Mobile Phone Contract  p53 

To consider quotations received for the provision of a mobile phone contract for three 
mobile phones for the Grounds Team.   

Report 1216FC14 
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Agenda Item 

15. Notice of Motion ï Westminster Memorial Hospital  p56 

To consider establishing a working group for matters concerning the Westminster 
Memorial Hospital 

Report 1216FC15 

16. Land at Salisbury Street  p61 

To consider engaging with Dorset County Council regarding the possible acquisition of 
land at Salisbury Street.  

Report 1216FC16 

17. Officer Report and Future Meetings of the Council  p64 

To receive any correspondence and updates relating to the work of the Council, to 
confirm the date of the next meeting and to identify matters for inclusion on the agenda.  

Report 1216FC17 

 (End)
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Report 1216FC03 to a Meeting of Shaftesbury Town Council 

to be held at 7.00pm on Tuesday 6th December 2016 in the Council 

Chamber, Shaftesbury Town Hall 

________________________________________________________________________ 

Minutes 

1. Purpose of Report 

To confirm as a correct record, the minutes of the previous meetings of the Council.  

2. Recommendation 

2.1. That the Council confirms the accuracy of the minutes and adopts them. 

3. Minutes to be adopted 

3.1. 11th October 2016 Full Council 

3.2. 25th October 2016 Reconvened Full Council from 11th October 2016 

3.3. 25th October 2016 Extraordinary Full Council 

3.4. 1st November 2016 Extraordinary Full Council 

3.5. 15th November 2016 Extraordinary Full Council 

4. Financial Implication 

4.1. There is no financial implication arising from this report 

5. Legal Implications 

5.1. The signed minutes form the legal record of the Council meetings.  

6. Risk  

6.1. There are no risks identified in this report 

 

 

(End) 
 

Report Author:  
Claire Commons 
Interim Deputy Town Clerk
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Report 1216FC04 to a Meeting of Shaftesbury Town Council 

to be held at 7.00pm on Tuesday 6th December 2016 in the Council 

Chamber, Shaftesbury Town Hall 

________________________________________________________________________ 

Neighbourhood Plan  

1. Purpose of Report 

To receive recommendations on the Terms of Reference and report from the 
Neighbourhood Planning Group and consider these items for adoption.  

2. Recommendation 

2.1. That the Council adopts the Neighbourhood Plan Consultant report. (Please refer to your 
papers of the 11th October for this report). 

2.2. That the Council approves Terms of Reference for the Neighbourhood Plan Group.  

3. Background 

3.1. At its meeting on 11th October 2016, the Council deferred the Neighbourhood Plan Terms 
of Reference and Report pending consideration by the Planning and Highways 
Committee. Please refer to your papers of that meeting for the appendices.  

3.2. The Planning and Highways Committee provided its response to the consultation which 
is detailed at Appendix A.  

3.3. The Neighbourhood Plan Group has subsequently met on 20th October 2016 and will 
provide a further update to the Council.  

3.4. The Internal Auditor has provided the following advice; 

The key principle is that STC sets a budget for the Neighbourhood plan that it monitors. 
So long as the spending stays within that budget and is all properly authorised then 
Clerk's delegated authority should cover most stuff. 

The Neighbourhood Plan group cannot "spend" anything. 
It can request that services and goods are provided - under the oversight of STC - but at 
the end of the day, all providers and suppliers must be made aware that their "customer" 
is STC and that public sector spending rules will apply. 

So long as every member of the group is reminded that they may not head off on their 
own to commission work it should be OK. The TOR document looks like several others 
I've seen. 

3.5. At the Neighbourhood Planning Group meeting of 17th November, Councillor Kenealy 
(Melbury and Cann Parish Council Chairman) volunteered to revise the 2012 Terms of 
Reference and submit them to the Neighbourhood Plan Group and the Parish and Town 
Councils for adoption. These are provided at Appendix B. 

3.6. The Neighbourhood Plan Groupôs Terms of Reference ultimately need to be approved by 
both Councils in the designated area.  

4. Financial Implications 

4.1. There is no financial implication arising from this report.  

5. Legal Implications 

5.1. Legal implications are outlined in the auditorôs advice above 
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6. Risks 

The risk is if the Neighbourhood Plan Group does not have Terms of Reference 
approved by both Councils the Neighbourhood Plan could fail at referendum stage. 
 
(End) 
 
Report Author:  
Claire Commons 
Interim Deputy Town Clerk
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The email provided to the Neighbourhood Plan Group from the Planning and  Highways 
committee read; 
 
At the P&H Committee last night, the Committee considered the Neighbourhood Planning 
Groupôs Terms of Reference. The Committee was very mindful of the need to expedite this 
matter and get full agreement at the next Full Council meeting. 
 
The Neighbourhood Plan Group Terms of Reference have been re-drafted (attached) by the 
P&H Committee for consideration, to reflect the following concerns: 
 
Á Although STC made the application on behalf of itself and MACPC to NDDC for a 

Designated Neighbourhood Area, it is stated quite clearly within the application letter 
that MACPC wanted the plan to be developed jointly by both STC and MACPC, so all 
policies should reflect this. If STC is to be the designated lead then this should be fully 
agreed and minuted etc by both STC and MACPC. 

Á The lack of reference to the responsibilities of both STC and MACPC (Please see: 
http://planningguidance.communities.gov.uk/blog/guidance/neighbourhood-
planning/who-leads-neighbourhood-planning-in-an-area/) 

Á The fact that the Chairman of MACPC had not had sight of the draft ToR, which were as 
far as we can see, drafted in Jun 2016. 

Á The apparent lack of an agreement between MACPC and STC over the form of the 
ToR. 

Á The placing of the ToR before the STC Full Council for a resolution to accept them 
before a properly minuted agreement in principle by the Neighbourhood Plan Group 
(NPG) and both STC and MACPC. 

Á If this is the first draft of the group ToR then the Committee was also concerned that 
STC and/or grant money may have been spent without a proper audit trail. 

Á There appears to be a lack of minuted approval from both councils to delegate spending 
authority to the NPG. 

Á The ToR need to be signed by the Chairmen of both councils to indicate Full Council 
approval has been obtained. 

 
In the Committeeôs view, the first move of the NPG should be to agree the ToR and 
recommend they be put to respective councils for ratification, vote on it, minute it. Then pass 
on to STC and MACPC. STC could then agree this on Tuesday with the proviso that MACPC 
also sign up to them unamended. 
 
The Committee suggests that this be done as first order of business by the Group on Thursday 
(tomorrow). 
  

http://planningguidance.communities.gov.uk/blog/guidance/neighbourhood-planning/who-leads-neighbourhood-planning-in-an-area/
http://planningguidance.communities.gov.uk/blog/guidance/neighbourhood-planning/who-leads-neighbourhood-planning-in-an-area/
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Shaftesbury and Melbury Abbas & Cann Neighbourhood Plan Group  
 

Terms of Reference  
 
Shaftesbury Town Council (STC) and Melbury Abbas & Cann Parish Council(MACPC) have 
agreed to form a combined Designated Neighbourhood Area for the purpose of formulating a 
Neighbourhood Plan in accordance with  
current legislation.  
 
STC and MACPC are jointly responsible bodies for the preparation of the  
Neighbourhood Plan, although the communities concerned will ultimately  
decide through the referendum procedure whether the plan should be adopted or not.  
 
STC and MACPC have formed a joint Neighbourhood Planning Group (NPG)  
to help manage the process and to prepare the Neighbourhood Plan for the Designated 
Neighbourhood Area.  
 
Responsibilities:  
 
The NPG will be responsible to both STC and MACPC for the following:  
 

1. Conducting fully accountable meetings, with properly publicised agendas  

and minutes which include all recommendations and resolutions.  

2. Keeping both STC and MACPC fully informed. 

3. Preparing a programme for producing the Neighbourhood Plan. 

4. Applying for, and using, grant funding in compliance with all relevant legislation. 

5. Any funds received, on behalf of STC and MACPC, will be held by STC, 

and all expenditure of the NPG must be agreed by both STC and MACPC within their 
respective council rules.  

6. Liaising with officers of relevant councils and other statutory bodies likely to have an interest 
in the neighbourhood plan. 

7. Informing and consulting as necessary with the local community and other  

interested bodies, to progress the Neighbourhood Plan and with the aim of making sure that all 
members of both communities within the Designated Neighbourhood Area are able to be 
involved in the process. 

8. Gathering the evidence required with which to formulate the Plan.  

9. Appointing professional advisers as necessary to assist with preparation of the plan. 

10. Preparing a draft Neighbourhood Plan as informed by the results of public consultation(s).  
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NPG Membership:  
 

1. The NPG will include at least one member of each council (STC and MACPC), together with 
volunteers living and/or working within the Designated Neighbourhood Area. There must be at 
least one volunteer from the STC area and one from the MACPC area.  

2. All members of the NPG should live or work in the Designated  

Neighbourhood Area, or otherwise be able to demonstrate that they have the  

skills and/or knowledge that would be of use to the process.  

3. The NPG should normally consist of at least four and up to 12 members. 

New members can join the group at any time, having made contact with the Chairman, 
although a temporary cap may need to be imposed if there would be more than 16 people 
active on the NPG.  

4. The NPG members will elect the Groupôs Chairman and Secretary.  

5. Members who miss three consecutive meetings with no reason may be assumed to have 
left the group.  

6. A list of people on the NPG will be published and updated as appropriate.  
 
NPG Members are expected to:  
 
1. Operate in a democratic, transparent and fair fashion 
2. Treat other members of the group with respect and dignity 
3. Allow opinions and ideas to be put forward by all 
4. Work constructively with all sectors of the community  
5. Look positively for solutions to enable development that is needed locally  
to come forward, whilst protecting those features that are most valued.  
 
Any person joining the NPG is deemed to have agreed to these terms of reference.  
 
NPG Meetings  
 
Meetings of the NPG will normally be held in the Shaftesbury Town Hall on the second 
Thursday of each month. These arrangements however, may be subject to change dependant 
on the work programme and the availability of sufficient NPG members.  
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Members of the public or representatives from relevant organisations with an interest in the 
Neighbourhood Plan may attend to observe the meeting (and  
can join in debates at the invitation of the Chairman) but are advised to contact the Chairman 
in advance to check that the meeting is being held and  
the likely agenda.  
 
The Secretary will take notes of the meeting and record main decisions and action points. The 
minutes will be circulated to STC and MACPC as well as  
being published on the NPG website (http://www.shaftesburyplan.co.uk).  
 
Declarations of Interest  
 
Members of the NPG will complete a register of interests form on joining the group, which will 
be held by the Secretary with copies passed to both STC and MACPC. These may be made 
available to the public on request.  
 
At NPG meetings members will be expected to declare any personal, 
prejudicial or fiduciary interests and withdraw from discussions or voting  
where decisions or recommendations on a particular issue could potentially  
result in any advantage or disadvantage to them personally or to family or  
close associates.  
 
Authorising and Reviewing these ToR  
 
STC and MACPC will jointly approve these ToRs via resolution by their  
respective full councils and will review them from time to time to ensure they  
remain compliant with legislation and fit for purpose.  
 
Signed:  
 
ééééééééééé    éééééééééééé  
Chairman of STC     Chairman of MACPC  
 
Date  
 
  



Page 11 

  



Page 12 



Page 13 



Page 14 

 



Page 15 

Report 1216FC05 to a Meeting of Shaftesbury Town Council 

to be held at 7.00pm on Tuesday 6th December 2016 in the Council 

Chamber, Shaftesbury Town Hall 

________________________________________________________________________ 

Reports  

1. Purpose of Report 

To receive reports from the Mayor, District and County Councillors, Representatives to 
Local Organisations and any other meetings held with key partners or organisations.  

2. Recommendation 

2.1. That the reports be received and noted.  

3. Mayorôs Report 

3.1. The Mayor has attended the following events and a full report is at Appendix C; 

21st Oct Gillingham Branch of the 
Devonshire & Dorsets Regiment 

Annual Branch 
Reunion Dinner 

Olive Bowl Gillingham 

7th Nov Trinity Centre Opening of Trinity Lift  Trinity , Shaftesbury 

12th Nov Shaftesbury and District 
Historical Society 

Great War Project St James Church, 
Shaftesbury 

13th Nov British Legion Remembrance Parade Shaftesbury 

17th Nov North Dorset Town & District 
Forum 

Meeting Blandford 

 

4. County and District Councillor Reports 

4.1. County Councillor Mervyn Jefferyôs report is at Appendix D. 

4.2. District Councillor Derek Beerôs report is at Appendix E. 

4.3. District Councillor Jo Francis will provide an oral report. 

4.4. District Councillors Gary Jefferson and Simon Pritchard have not provided a report. 

5. Representatives to Local Organisations 

5.1. Councillor R Tippins has provided a report from the Neighbourhood Plan Group at 
Appendix F.  

5.2. Councillor Proctor has provided a report from the Abbey Board at Appendix G 

5.3. Councillor K Tippins has provided a report from the Open Spaces Group at Appendix H 

6. Meetings held with key partners 

6.1. Councillor R Tippins will provide a report following a meeting he has had with Dorset 
County Council, CCllr Jeffery and Persimmon regarding the new primary school.  

6.2. Councillor Taylorôs report from the Gillingham to Shaftesbury Cycle Path meeting is at 
Appendix I 
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7. Legal Implications 

7.1. The Town Council has the Power of General Competence.  

8. Risks 

8.1. There are no risks identified within this report. 

 
(End) 
 
Report Author:  
Claire Commons 
Interim Deputy Town Clerk
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Mayors Report ï 6th Dec  
 
On the 7th Nov we took part in the ceremony at Trinity Church to celebrate the completion of 
phase one of their project which has cost £100k. This involved the installation of a new lift, 
Kitchen and storage rooms at the Church. Angus Campbell the Lord-Lieutenant of Dorset cut 
the ribbon in the opening ceremony.  
On Armistice Day (11th Nov) we took part in the 2 mins silence in the high street. It a tradition 
that the high street is brought to a standstill during the ceremony.  
Karen and I attended an excellent presentation given by Gold Hill Museum in St James Church 
on 12th Nov regarding Shaftesbury and the Great War Community Project. This presentation 
attracted over 130 people to St James Church.  
We were very honoured this year during the Remembrance Sunday Parade on 13th November 
with the attendance of the High Sheriff of Dorset, Sir Philip Williams and his consort, Lady 
Katherine Williams. An excellent service was conducted by Rev Helen Dawes and the whole 
event was organised to military precision by Robin Miller and Don Curry.  
On the 17th November I met with NDDC leader, Graham Carr-Jones and Deputy CEO, Stuart 
Caundle along with other mayors of North Dorset. This was an opportunity to go through the 
various key issues in the respective Towns. In Shaftesburyôs case this was the Hospital Plans, 
the Primary School, employment site, cattle market site & Neighbourhood Plan.  
Karen and I will be greeting Mr Eavis, the founder of Glastonbury Festival, at the Christmas 
Spectacular in Shaftesbury, which is on the 2nd Dec. We will be then hand him over to 
Johnnie Walker who will take him through the events prior to turning on the Christmas lights  
On the 4th November Karen and I are attending a Verwood Civic event. This has been 
organised by the Verwood Mayor, Cllr Mrs Susan Shaw and will commence with a visit to the 
Verwood Heathland Heritage Centre followed by a Christmas Reception at The Hub, Verwood. 
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Not much to report this time.  Lots going on behind the scenes in preparation for Local 
Government re-organisation.  Public consultation ends soon ( I cannot remember the exact 
date) then officers will be busy collating the results.  It looks as though North Dorset may be 
forced to join Warminster in a new constituency. Personally I do not favour this, and to me it 
makes more sense for North Dorset to join with Purbeck District and "POSSIBLY" East Dorset. 
Although to my mind it makes sense geographically to join with Purbeck alone.  Unfortunately 
the Boundary Commission  is concerned only with numbers. This despite its early 
communications on the subject STATED  that it would take local features and local opinion into 
consideration.  I recognise that other people, including some colleagues on the Town council 
will likely not support my view.  

 
To my mind the biggest issue facing Shaftesbury at present is the much needed, very late new 
Primary School.  I imagine that all of you will be aware that meetings have been held on this 
matter. I have myself attend most, if not all of them; and intend to meet with officers again 
before the Christmas break, in order that I can be made fully aware of the exact stage that 
discussions are at currently.  You will all know by now that early discussions concerning a site 
a Langdale Farm were scuppered by the precipitate action of a developer. More recently I 
have had a meeting with the mayor and a representative from Persimmon. From this meeting it 
seems likely that a site on the Employment Land  South of the A30 might be the 
answer..  There is of course a problem with this site due to its designation as Employment 
Land. 

 
   My own view on this is that, a School will provide quite a lot of employment,  when Teachers, 
teaching assistants, office staff & caretaker/ground staff are considered.  However, to achieve 
the objective of a School on this site North Dorset District Council Planners have to be 
persuaded to accept it as a departure from the District Wide Development PIan. I  remain firm 
in my belief that it should be accepted for the reasons stated above AND that this site is in 
many ways preferable to a site off of Mampitts Lane.   Additional employment could be 
provided by the provision of a retail element in another part of the site. In fact  there has been 
suggestion that a retail chain has been looking for such a site. Thjs would be good for the 
Eastern side of the town; especially as The CO-OP put a Funeral Parlour in what wasd meant 
to be a Local Convenience Store.  Hence I believe that the Designation of the site as For 
employment is fully satisfied. Especially as the site has been marketed as an employment site 
for some 10 years with very little interest being shown by potential employers, both local and 
from elsewhere.  Persimmon exercised its option to purchase the site and as I understand it 
would build the school. The company has Built schools elsewhere and would be happy to 
accept a retail element on the site.  however, Persimmon would want to build some houses on 
an adjacent area I cannot remember the exact number talked about and whilst my own feeling 
is that Shaftesbury already has enough housing; I would be reluctantly willing to accept a small 
element of residential development, in order that we get the Primary School, for which there is 
an urgent need.  

 

Mervyn Jeffery  County Councillor for Shaftesbury 
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District Councillor Report  
Derek Beer 
 
The Local Government re-organisation, brought about by stringent budget cuts continued 
apace and looks as though we will be continually reorganised until 2019. 
 
I am told staff morale is high, despite uncertainty over jobs and job locations. 
Draw your own conclusions. 
 
I am told that we have all agreed to the sale of Nordon and that we will have our meetings at 
various locations in the South West, but will retain our sovereignty. 
Draw your own conclusions. 
 
We are going totally paperless (as well as homeless) from April. 
 
The future of our community workers is now in doubt. This worried me immensly as the small 
sum of money involved has enabled the Community Development Worker to draw in hundreds 
of thousands of pounds to benefit our area. 
 
I formally complained about the lack of consultation regarding bus services changes in 
September and received a single apology. 
 
I have spoken to Dorset Waste Partnership regarding the lack of fit for purpose litter bins in the 
town and they promise to rectify the situation once their review of bins is complete. 
 
These are horribly difficult times for District and County Councils. I only hope that once we 
reach the bottom of the trough, a peak will come. 
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 Shaftesbury, Melbury Abbas and Cann Neighbourhood Plan Report  
Dec 2016  
 
 
The last Steering Committee was held on 17th Nov 2016 in the Council Chambers, NDDC 
Portfolio Holder for the Neighbourhood Plan, Cllr David Walsh was in attendance.  
 
The key objective of the 17th Novemberôs meeting was to assess progress to date against the 
Action List issued on 20th Oct 2016.  
 
Progress To Date  
 

1. A report of progress was given to a Parish Meeting held on 21st Nov 2016 was well 
attended, and included all STC councillors and one Melbury Abbas and Cann Parish 
Councillor.  

2. Web-site has been re-formatted and now contains links to 70 documents, which include 
all the minutes dating back to 2012.  

3. Terms of Reference has been reviewed by Melbury Abbas and Cann Parish Council who 
have submitted their agreed amendments to the Terms of Reference.  

4. All committee members to complete a Register of Interest Form, which will be loaded up 
onto the Web-site.  

5. Committee Membership has been re-organised to identify project team members to be 
responsible for completion of aspects of the plan.  

6. Draft Neighbourhood Plan has been issued by Planning Consultant to the group for 
review and there is an action plan for committee members to complete significant pieces 
of work to feed into the Plan, this includes  

a. Definition of all the Local Green Spaces & IOWAôs requiring protection  
b. Definition and Drawing of Views require protection  
c. Expansion of History section  
d. Expansion of Project Section  
e. Adding information surrounding Community Halls (STC & MAPC)  
f. Adding concerns surrounding C13 and other Road issues  
g. Identification of Maps required and Selection of Mapping Tool  

 
Next Steps  

¶ Re-issue revised Draft Neighbourhood Plan (est) ï end of 2016  

¶ Sign off of Neighbourhood Plan (est) ï Feb 2017  

¶ 6 Week Consultation (est) Mar-2017  

¶ NDDC appoints an examiner (est. 6 months)  

¶ Referendum after Public Consultation ï late 2017  
 
 

Scheduled date of next Steering Committee meeting is 15th Dec 2016. 
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Councillor Proctorôs reports from the Abbey Board ï  

Report from Abbey Board meeting held 15th September 2016: 

The treasurer confirmed they are running in the black. 

Membership up on last year. 

Gold Hill Fair was a very successful day. 

They have a strong gardening team of volunteers. 

The cache of stained glass is being conserved in conjunction with Salisbury Cathedral and 
they are including glass finds from Abbey House. 

A collapsed grave is being investigated with archaeologists. 

They have an updated Conflict of Interest policy 

They send thanks to the Town Council for the grant. 

 

Report from Abbey Board meeting received 22nd November:  

They acknowledged the Ã1000 grant from the council and confirmed it had been spent on 
repointing to various ancient stone walls. 

There is a grave that needs repair and Ancient Monument Consent is being sought. 

Julian Richards is leading a SAVED project: 

Shaftesbury Abbey Voyage of Exploration and Discovery.... 

This is including Geo-phys which hopefully will lead to deeper localised investigation. This will 
include the Abbey House grounds. 

It will include a study of the recent glass finds in the Abbey and Abbey House. 

From the better study, the museum displays will be reworked to improve the story telling. 

There will be a funding application to the HLF requiring local match funding. 

The next opening will be the Snowdrop Week. 

Last year there were approaching 15,000 visitors.
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Open Spaces Group Report 
 
1. Castle Hill Mound.,etc. 

·         Will prepare a management plan for committee approval and then proposal to 
Historic England. 

·         Bury Litton has been taken off the ñat riskò register 
  
2. Jubilee Steps 

·         Assist with contractor selection and any detailed specifications needed. 
 
3. Eastern Development/ A30 tree planting 

·         Discussions with DCC 
·         Planting to create a good landscape feature with limited number of species  
·         Comprehensive planting and aftercare contract. 

 
4. Gold Hill Wall 

·         Rapid regrowth of vegetation needs careful control 
·         Clearance and regular cutting needed along the top. 

 
5. Tree planting etc. 

·         More free plants for hedges at Cockrams and Ash Close 
·         Working with ground staff to thin trees on Wincombe Rec. (planted in 2011 by local 

volunteers.) 
·         Investigating tree planting on Ten Acres 
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The Chair and Vice Chair of the STC Planning and Highways Committee were invited to attend 
the Gillingham Town Council Cycle Path Working Group Meeting on Thursday 17th November 
2016. 

Both attended and were there as observers only whilst the group decided whether or not to 
continue to pursue the creation of a cycle path between Gillingham and Motcombe. 

On hearing the updated information on landowners and available bridle paths the Group 
recommended going ahead with the project. 

The Chair and Vice Chair of STC P&H welcomed the news and said that they would report 
back to their own committee and full council with a view to continuing the exploration of 
possibilities of creating a cycle path between Shaftesbury and Motcombe that would marry up 
with theirs. 
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Report 1216FC06 to a Meeting of Shaftesbury Town Council 

to be held at 7.00pm on Tuesday 6th December 2016 in the Council 

Chamber, Shaftesbury Town Hall 

________________________________________________________________________ 

Reports from Committees  

1. Purpose of Report 

To receive the minutes of Committee meetings (for information) and to receive any 
reports from Committee Chairmen.  

2. Recommendation 

2.1. That the minutes and any associated reports be received and noted. 

3. Committee Meetings 

3.1. 18th October 2016 Planning and Highways Committee 

3.2. 20th October 2016 Human Resources Committee 

3.3. 15th November 2016 General Management Committee 

3.4. 24th November 2016 Human Resources Committee 

4. Financial Implication 

4.1. There is no financial implication arising from this report 

5. Legal Implications 

5.1. Minutes are approved and signed at their respective Committee meetings.  

5.2. The signed minutes form the legal record of the Council meetings.  

6. Risk  

6.1. There are no risks identified in this report 

 
(End) 
 
Report Author:  
Claire Commons 
Interim Deputy Town Clerk
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Report 1216FC07 to a Meeting of Shaftesbury Town Council 

to be held at 7.00pm on Tuesday 6th December 2016 in the Council 

Chamber, Shaftesbury Town Hall 

________________________________________________________________________ 

Payments  

1. Purpose of Report 

To consider payments for authorisation.  

2. Recommendation 

2.1. That the Council approves the payments totalling Ã2,499.30 from the Town Councilôs 
current account as detailed in Appendix J. 

3. Background 

3.1. A detailed list of payments is provided at Appendix J. An updated list may be provided to 
the Council prior to or at the meeting.  

4. Financial Implications 

4.1. Financial Regulation 5.2 requires the RFO to prepare a schedule of payments requiring 
authorisation to be presented to the council or finance committee. Personal payments 
(including salaries, wages, expenses and any payment made in relation to the 
termination of contract of employment) may be summarised to remove public access to 
any personal information.  

5. Legal Implications 

5.1. There are no legal implications arising from this report. 

6. Risks 

6.1. There are no risks identified in this report. 

 
(End) 
 
Report Author:  
Claire Commons 
Interim Deputy Town Clerk
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Report 1216FC08 to a Meeting of Shaftesbury Town Council 

to be held at 7.00pm on Tuesday 6th December 2016 in the Council 

Chamber, Shaftesbury Town Hall 

________________________________________________________________________ 

Budget  

1. Purpose of Report 

To consider budget recommendations for 2017/18.  

2. Recommendation 

2.1. To consider the draft budget and precept for 2017/18 

2.2. To confirm the staff salaries budget 2016/17. 

3. Background 

3.1. The draft budget was considered by the General Management Committee on 15th 
November 2016 (minute G43 refers). 

3.2. The Committee confirmed the request for increases in certain services and these have 
been reflected in the budget. Further comments were made but no recommendations put. 
The revised budget is attached at Appendix K.  

3.3. The Committee recommended an increase of 3% to the precept request. This will require 
a reduction in expenditure of Ã14,831. Council should identify where it wishes to make 
additional savings.  

3.4. The Band D equivalents are not yet known therefore projections for the impact on 
householders is based on the current Band D equivalents. Based on the request for a 3% 
increase, the precept request would be Ã460,307 and the cost per household would 
increase by Ã4.50 to Ã154.49 per annum.  

3.5. The terms and costs of employment of all staff should be minuted each year at Full 
Council (Internal audit report 3rd May 2016). The information for 2016/17 is provided as a 
supplementary confidential paper.   

4. Financial Implications 

4.1. The Council must set its budget and request its precept before the end of January 2017.  

5. Legal Implications 

5.1. The Town Council has the Power of General Competence.  

6. Risks 

6.1. The risk in not raising a precept is that the Council will not be able to continue providing 
services to the town. 

 
(End) 
 
Report Author:  
Claire Commons, Interim Deputy Town Clerk
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